

Subject: Email from Michael McPherson

After reading this email and talking to Mary-Catherine, this is a flat out lie! There has never been any safety plan discussed or put into action. Per the recorded interrogation by Sgt. Cody Howell, it was actually put into Mary-Catherine's lap to come up with what would make her feel safe. Refer back to the TWO HOUR INTERROGATION that is included in the Google docs. So, I am demanding again that she have police escort to and from her classes. Her classes are

This is another example of UNT not being proactive in regards to Mary-Catherine's safety and the initial complaint.

Thanks for the politically correct response, but is not good enough.

Randee

Dear Ms. Hallmark,

Thank you for reaching out with your concerns. UNT has received the information you provided, and I can assure you the appropriate individuals are reviewing the information as the university continues investigating the reports.

In anticipation of Mary-Catherine's return to campus on Monday, UNT is taking the necessary steps to ensure her safety. UNT Police request that Mary-Catherine review the safety plans that were previously discussed with her, and to reach out to Lt. Christopher Boesch if she has any questions about the plans. Lt. Boesch's number is

UNT also has withdrawn Mary-Catherine from her psychology class and refunded her full tuition and fees for the courses as she requested. The refund was sent to her yesterday.

Please know the safety of your daughter and the entire UNT community is our top priority. Should Mary-Catherine feel threatened by another individual or group at any

time, she should immediately reach out to the UNT Police by calling 911 or the non-emergency number 940-565-3000.

Thank you,

Michael A. McPherson, Ph.D. Provost and Vice President for Academic Affairs University of North Texas Michael.mcpherson@unt.edu

Randee Hallmark, MSN, FNP-C Owner: Plump'd Injectables and Beauty Bar

On Sep 26, 2025, at 4:05 PM, Randee Hallmark wrote:

It's now 4:04 on Friday afternoon with ZERO response on how UNT and UNT PD is going to keep Mary-Catherine safe on Monday!

Randee Hallmark, MSN, FNP-C Owner: Plump'd Injectables and Beauty Bar

On Sep 26, 2025, at 1:54 AM, Randee Hallmark wrote:

It has now been **16 days** since the incident in Mary-Catherine's classroom, where students openly celebrated Charlie Kirk being shot. When Mary-Catherine questioned why such violent behavior was tolerated in class, the professor's response was not to address the students' encouraging violence, but instead to instruct *her* to "take it outside."

Since that day, **UNT** has failed to take any meaningful action or responsibility. During this time:

- Mary-Catherine has been repeatedly harassed and intimidated by other students.
- She has been bullied and disregarded by UNT police, who have provided no protection or reassurance of her safety.
- The hostility and threats of bodily harm against her have only escalated because of UNT's lack of accountability.
- There was an incident at the TPUSA tabling event today, and the participants could give their account, but when the officer was called over, his response was, "couldn't hear what happened." That in itself shows that there was ZERO

protection for these students. They should not be out of hearing range.

Mary-Catherine has now been forced to withdraw from her psychology classes and change her major because UNT has made it clear that it cannot guarantee her safety as a **white, conservative Christian student.** This is unacceptable.

The fact that UNT has allowed leftist extremist hostility to grow unchecked on its campus demonstrates a disturbing ideological bias—one that extends from the students to the faculty, and ultimately reflects leadership at the highest levels. Meanwhile, numerous other students have come forward to Mary-Catherine, sharing that they, too, face harassment for their political beliefs, with no recourse or support from the university.

We want to be very clear: we will not stop pursuing accountability from UNT until there is a satisfactory response and action taken. Mary-Catherine—and every other student—deserves to be safe on campus without fear of violence, harassment, or discrimination.

We demand immediate acknowledgment of these failures and a concrete plan of corrective action. Additionally, Mary-Catherine will return to the campus on Monday. UNT and UNT PD need to have a plan in place to ensure her safe transportation to and from her classes. This is NON-NEGOTIABLE. So, someone needs to let us know by the end of today what the plan will be. Once again, your lack of action and accountability has caused this, and we plan to pursue it to the fullest.

I have attached the Google Drive with everything compiled, and I encourage everyone to listen to the 2-hour interrogation by Sgt. Cody Howell.

